
From: Ian Reddy
To: Limbacher, Laurie - BC; Roberts, Andrea - BC; Wolfenden-Guidry, Leslie - BC; Galindo, Mary - BC;

john@swsg.com; terrimyers@preservationcentral.com; gardens0_4@yahoo.com; Johnson, Elizabeth; Contreras,
Kalan; Sadowsky, Steve

Subject: [Released] Demolition of 1813 Brackenridge Street: HDP-2015-0126
Date: Tuesday, April 28, 2015 8:20:10 AM

Dear Historic Landmark Commission,

I write this letter to protest the demolition application of 1813 Brackenridge Street.

As a member of the Blue Bonnet Hills Historic District Design Committee and resident of Travis
Heights, I strongly oppose the demolition application for the circa 1909 Victorian cottage at 1813
Brackenridge Street.  The style, history and location of this home at the end of East Mary street
contributes significantly to the unique character of our neighborhood.  The demolition of this 106
year old home will alter the historic nature of our neighborhood by removing yet another important
piece of its fabric.  The developer falsely claims that the house is not structurally sounds because of
standard maintenance and upkeep issues that are easily addressed.

Please consider initiating historic zoning for this property.

Thank you for protecting our historic neighborhoods and the character of our city,

Ian Reddy

Travis Heights resident, 1924 Newning Avenue.

HistoricTravisHeights.org
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From: Kelly Willis
To: Contreras, Kalan
Subject: Demotion of 3213 Harris Park
Date: Friday, April 24, 2015 5:37:54 PM

Hello,
My name is Kelly Willis and I live at 3209 Liberty street. We are within 500 ft of a proposed demolition
of 3213 Harris blvd.
I oppose the demolition and would like more time to see what the reason could be for the demo.
Our neighborhood is experiencing a lot of takeover from developers and they are building so many large
duplexes that are out of character with the 1930's homes our area is so well known for.
Thank you,
Kelly Willis

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Johnson, Elizabeth
To: Contreras, Kalan
Subject: FW: C.10 - NRD-2015-0036 - 3400 Oakmont Blvd
Date: Monday, April 27, 2015 4:24:21 PM

 
 
Beth Johnson, AICP
 
Deputy Historic Preservation Officer
Historic Preservation Office
City of Austin Planning and Development Review Dept
One Texas Center  505 Barton Springs Rd 5th Floor
P.O. Box 1088
Austin, TX 78767
(512) 974-7801
(512) 974-6054 fax 
 
www.austintexas.gov
 
 

From: harris [mailto:harris@cfs-texas.com] 
Sent: Monday, April 27, 2015 4:13 PM
To: Sadowsky, Steve; Johnson, Elizabeth
Cc: juliekorioth@me.com; willtkorioth@icloud.com; rosieratliff@gmail.com
Subject: C.10 - NRD-2015-0036 - 3400 Oakmont Blvd
 

Dear Beth and Steve,

Thank you for your service to the City and for the cause of historic preservation.  I am
pleased to hear that this item is scheduled for the consent agenda tonight.  I wanted to take a
moment to remind you of my support for the project.  I speak for myself and as adjacent
neighbor but not as a representative of any other organization.

I had the opportunity to visit with the Korioths and their architect on the day they were
discussing the house.  I explained that we were in a National Register District, that the house
was a contributor and that there were other design standards that applied.  They took my
input and went to the drawing board.  I circulated their initial plan on February 11th to a
number of stakeholders and neighbors and received no adverse comments.  I had minor
comments that your office echoed and am pleased that they were included in subsequent
revisions. 

The design represents a sensitive addition to this contributing structure that is appropriately
scaled.  While I appreciate the front facing façade and roofline remaining, I also appreciate
the front corner porch being retained rather than enclosed thus reinforcing the neighborly and
welcoming charm of the house.  Lastly, with contributing structures under threat in our NRD,
it is welcome that this home is not being scraped.  I look forward to seeing the plans before
you tonight approved and built.
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Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or comments.

 

August W. Harris III

Covenant Financial Solutions LLC

P.O. Box 302317

Austin, Texas 78703

Phone:     512.320.8808 
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From:   Melanie Martinez 
Sent:   Monday, April 27, 2015 2:17 PM

Cc:     Sadowsky, Steve; Johnson, Elizabeth; Contreras, Kalan
Subject:        HDP-2015-0126: Oppose Demolition of 1813 Brackenridge Street

Dear Esteemed Commissioners,
Please oppose the demolition of 1813 Brackenridge Street in my historic neighborhood of Travis 
Heights.
It is so rare to have any Victorian houses left here and this is such a prominent location. It is a 
welcome sight to those entering our neighborhood, showcasing the character for which the area 
is so loved. At one time there were Victorian houses like this right on Congress Ave and the 
blocks nearby. This block in and of itself is a storybook about Austin and we are proud of that 
story. The home has both cultural significance for the area, as well as architectural importance 
and a person of note associated with it. These all meet the criteria for landmark status. 
The lack of local historic districts in Austin has left us with landmarking as our only tool for 
preservation here. As you know our neighborhood has been desperately trying for such status for 
a decade now and we have our first chance with the Blue Bonnet Hills area, 1/10 of the area that 
truly deserves preservation. This house is right on the edge of Blue Bonnet Hills on a pristine 
block, historically speaking. 
I have fully restored two landmark homes from this time period and anyone today (and even 
then) would have called them irredeemable tear-downs, so I know from personal experience this 
is rarely true. The materials' integrity, such as that in longleaf pine, for example, will far outlive 
the owners of these structures and that is irreplaceable--a crime to sustainability to throw in the 
trash. 
It is particularly distressing to hear that the property would be redeveloped into a multi-family 
project. I live across the street from one and it's not pleasant for reasons I won't go into here. 
Worst of all, though, it would destroy the historic integrity of our neighborhood and lead to 
further demolitions on the block. We have lost too much already. Please oppose this demolition. 
Thank you for your care in this decision,
Melanie Martinez
1214 Newning Ave.
Austin 78704
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